Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc., P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for June 28, 2011
Regular Scheduled Meeting – Olde Summit Town Restaurant 
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune / Directors: Judy Gogolin, Barb Triplett and Dan McDonnell
(Absent: Susan Baird, Lori Hewitt, Keith Edmonds, Robert Shaffer, Milly Shaffer, & Howard Emswiler)
Call to Order:  President Tom Dunkle called the meeting to order at 7:37 pm.  
Minutes:  The minutes were not presented at this meeting. 

President & Vice President Report:  Nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  Bev reported the checking balance was $4,082.09.  She also presented an itemized listing of income and expenses for the banquet.  Here is a brief summary: 
$2,508.90  Olde Summit Town; banquet room, dinners, tax, and tip (133 guests).
$   440.54  Decorations, balloons, pompoms, corsages, and gift cards.
$   105.00  Printing the banquet programs.

$   163.86  Newsletter and invitations printing and postage (50%) *other 50% charged to membership drive.

$3,218.30  Total Banquet Expenses

$3,165.00  Total Income from reservations and paid at the door.

($  53.30)  Loss

Committee Reports:

· Banquet Review:  Everyone agreed that the banquet was a big success and the decorations were great.  Even though we lost a little money, we agreed that this is NOT a money making project.  The banquet is intended for the enjoyment of our alums and an opportunity to renew old friendships (preserving the past).  The benefit to the Association is that it generates memberships and donations to the scholarship fund (the promise of the future).
· Facility Space: There was some concern that we may be outgrowing OST and it was a little crowded at the banquet.  Tom had checked with some other facilities, but the costs were much higher.  If we were to move, the cost per person would have to be between $30 (minimum) and $35.  We agreed that we need to keep the costs down and $25 per person is our goal.  Before the meeting Tom shared his concerns with Buddy and Kay (OST).  They suggested moving the buffet lines to the side room, thereby allowing more space during the social time.  They also said that they would open up the outside patio.  So thanks to OST, we can continue to keep the cost down and enjoy more space for our guest.
· There were two T-shirts sold ($30) and the raffle brought in $343.  Marilyn Green Selke won the 50/50 and donated the winnings back to the scholarship fund.  Thank you Marilyn.

· Web Master: reported the count at 53, 296.

· Alumni History: Barb is going to work with Susan on this project.

Old Business / New Business:  Nothing to report or discuss.
Adjourn Meeting:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm.

Submitted by Tom Dunkle, President

Our next meeting is July 26, 2011 at Howard Emswiler’s home (school closed for summer).

